MASTERS CLUB HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

MINUTES of the ANNUAL MEETING

December 5, 2016
Phillip S. Miller Library

Call to Order

• Confirmation of Quorum - 24 residents were in attendance and 8 proxies were delivered to the

  Secretary prior to the meeting

• Introduction of Board Members - Jamie Hahl, Jim McKay, Dineen Lavelle, Bart Keller, Ray      Feindt.  Frank Zucco was not in attendance
Announcements
The Board thanked Katie and Bart Keller and Ray and Sue Feindt for installing the Christmas decorations and lights at our entrances.

The Christmas Party was held Friday, December 2, at the Feindt home, 3012 Masters Point

Thank you so much to Ray and Sue for their hospitality! 
Perimeter Fence Maintenance Report

Bart Keller is our project manager for the perimeter fence painting. Lots 1-25 Masters Drive and  Masters Lane were painted last May and fence posts were replaced as needed. Fence painting is on a rotation basis so that every home has its perimeter fence painted every three years. Fence post replacement is done at that time as well. Bart walked our area with Don Gregory to find any repairs that were needed. Homeowners who wish to paint their fences in between the homes or who wish to do any touch-ups can contact Bart for the name of the paint. The paint is found at Home Depot and homeowners bear the cost of this. Next year Lots 26-52 Masters Circle and Masters Point will be painted.  Homeowners are responsible for the regular maintenance of the fencing. 
Architectural Control Committee (ACC) Report

Don Jones,the committee chair, is out of state.

Landscape Committee Report

The landscape maintenance is the largest component of our budget. We are starting our third year with Brightview ( formerly Valley Crest ) They have had the best pricing for our neighborhood. Some concerns were discussed over the ruts in the green areas from mowing. Ray will be in touch with Brightview regarding future mowings with walk around mowers in the wetter areas. 

Ray Feindt has been communicating with new neighbor, Wally Wenger regarding additional xero-scaping in the neighborhood. Wally is a landscaper with some great ideas for water conservation. Our sprinkler system is antiquated and we have been keeping up with the repairs as they come up. Some homeowners expressed concerns over a few trees in the neighborhood. They will be watched and dealt with as needed. Wally also suggested getting a light at the North entrance – George Teal will be contacted for our options. 
Quality Sprinklers will continue this year with snow removal. ( sidewalk and mailbox areas ) 

Treasurer's Report

Review of 2016 Income and Expenses

Jim shared a historical review of dues and expenses. Jim reviewed the information sheet provided to all attendees about this past year's budget.

HOA Dues Prepayment Option for 2017
There will be two options for paying dues in 2017:

• Monthly payment of $75.00 - coupons and envelopes will be provided IF the homeowner asks LCM, our management company, for them by December 20 (to save money and paper, we no longer automatically send the coupon books out to everyone) - the phone number for LCM is 303-221-1117, the person to ask for is Merle Helfman, and her email is mhelfman@lcmpm.com

• Full-year pre-payment with a 10% discount if paid by January 20, 2017 - this amounts to $810,

which saves a homeowner $90
Address to mail to: LCM Property Mgmnt, 1776 S Jackson St.,  Suite 300, Denver CO 80210

Review and Approval of 2017 Budget

Attendees were given a copy of the proposed 2017 budget. A motion was made to accept the budget and a vote taken. The 2017 budget was unanimously approved.

Nomination and Election of Board Members

Wally Wenger and Dineen Lavelle were elected to the board.
Elections will be held in the January meeting.

Committee Volunteer Sign-Up Sheets

Attendees interested in serving on the Social, Architectural, or Landscape Committees had the

opportunity to sign up to serve for 2017. Dineen sent some contact information to Katie Keller on those interested in committees.
Homeowner Comments

Two discussions occurred.

The first was about our fence and the feasibility of replacing it as it ages. At this time, we have the most efficient way of dealing with this. Homeowners actually own their fences. The HOA supports the maintenance of the fences to keep up our community's appearance. Every three years, the perimeter fence for a home is painted and at that time, any rotten fence posts are replaced. It is the homeowner's responsibility to take care of maintenance between the three years.
The second discussion was about snow removal. To review the joint responsibilities for snow removal:

• The Town of Castle Rock owns the streets and is responsible for snow plowing and sanding. Call the Castle Rock Public Works Department (720-733-2462) with questions or concerns. You may also contact George Teal, our Town Representative  303-660-1371  gteal@crgov.com   The town uses a tiered system to determine what streets they plow. Residential streets with low traffic are on the lowest tier. There must be 4 inches of snow over a 24-hour period for the town to plow.

• The Masters Club HOA is responsible for snow removal from common area sidewalks, mailbox

stations, and fire hydrants within our community.

• The Plum Creek Master HOA is responsible for removal of snow from the sidewalks bordering Mount Royal Drive.

• Homeowners or their renters are responsible for clearing snow from their driveways and sidewalks.

The Town of Castle Rock municipal code requires that snow be removed from sidewalks within 48 hours following termination of snowfall where two inches or more of snow accumulates.
Door Prize Drawing

Steve Vickstrom and MaryJo Mathias  won a  gift certificate in the drawings.

Meeting Closure

• Motion made and carried to adjourn

• The next meeting will be Monday, Jan. 9, at 6:30, at the Lavelle residence, 3040 Masters Pt
